
MOTORcycles
Typing in CAPS is considered yelling, as far as computers and
text messages go.  And I’m yelling MOTORCYCLES because that’s
what you have to do in order to be able to hear yourself talk
or even think while one is nearby.  With the horrible reality
of gas prices these days (holding “steady” at $3.99 in my area
currently), it seems that people are turning in their minivans
and  SUVs  for  more  fuel  efficient  vehicles,  especially
motorcycles.

This is unfortunate for me because I can’t stand the things. 
Normally I’m all for people doing their own thing; if someone
wants to ride a motorcycle, why should it bother me?  Because
simply put, it DOES affect me.  I can’t stand when I’m walking
down the street, talking to my husband or my girls, only to
have  one  of  us  drowned  out  by  the  awful  noise  of  a
motorcycle.  Some moron on a motorcycle revving his engine
even startled one of my kids so badly that she cried!  It
affects us even when we’re in our own car, and the noise of a
motorcycle drowns out our conversations, the kids’ movie, or
even wakes the kids up.  Sure, you can roll up the window, but
oftentimes it’s too late, unless you want to drive around with
the window closed.  And why should I have to do that?  It’s MY
car; I shouldn’t have to be so negatively affected by other
people’s actions in my own car!  And the fact is, these
effects come from just one motorcycle.  The situation can be
especially  compounded  when  there  are  a  whole  pack  of
motorcycles, and they do often travel in packs, which means
even louder interference.  I don’t understand why it is that
cars can be ticketed for having loud mufflers, yet motorcycles
can drive down the road, revving their noisy engines and being
as deafening as they please.

The  main  reason  why  I  hate  motorcycles  doesn’t  even  have
anything to do with the fact that their racket makes their
owner seem very discourteous and not aware of others at all… 
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I also have a major beef with the safety issue motorcycles
present.  It would be one thing for a rider to drive down the
road on a motorcycle, not wearing a helmet – as they often do
– if it only affected him…  But unfortunately, that is not the
case.  If any type of car accident were to happen involving a
motorcycle, no matter who was at fault, any driver involved
would have to live with the guilt for the rest of their lives
that someone got hurt.  And if a motorcycle is involved in an
accident, it is relatively easy for the cyclist to get injured
– it’s a proven fact, plus I’ve witnessed 2 such crashes –
neither  were  pretty,  and  one  ended  with  the  motorcycle’s
helmeted occupant being airlifted by helicopter to the trauma
center.  His helmet was smashed almost flat, and If he hadn’t
been wearing it, my kids and I and whoever else happened upon
that scene would have witnessed a fatality, no doubt.

So now that I’ve sounded off, I feel better.  It’s not like I
think motorcycles should be banned or anything like that… 
though if my kids or I get interrupted by the clamor of a
motorcycle and I’m having a bad day I might feel differently. 
And in this age of $4/gallon gas with no end in sight to the
price increase, I can’t say I blame people for wanting to
lower their transportation bill.  I just wish it didn’t affect
other  people  so  extremely!   So  if  you’re  a  motorcyclist,
please be considerate, don’t rev your engine unessessarily, it
makes  kids  cry!   Please  always  have  safety  as  your  #1
priority, and ALWAYS wear a helmet – not just for you, but for
the  rest  of  us!   Helmets  and  other  safety  gear  a
motorcyclist might wear look much cooler to me than the idiots
who wear do-rags or shorts while riding…  What’s a do-rag
gonna to do for you anyway in case of an accident, soak up the
blood from your head wound?


